
Jennifer O’Connell, Senior Project Manager
Kane County Division of Transportation
41W011 Burlington Road
St. Charles, IL 60175
Phone: (630) 406-7333 
Email: oconnelljennifer@co.kane.il.us

The purpose of the meeting is to seek public comments 
on the proposed improvement for Montgomery Road 
located in the Village of Montgomery and the City of 
Aurora, extending from Briarcliff Road on the west to Hill 
Avenue on the east. The preliminary Preferred Alternative 
will address existing and future capacity, operational, and 
design standard deficiencies associated with this section 
of roadway. Included in this study was an in-depth 
review of the existing and future bicycle and pedestrian 
connectivity and associated impacts to the environment.

The public hearing will be conducted in an open house format, and interested persons may attend 
anytime between 4:00 PM and 7:00 PM. A continuous audio-visual presentation will provide an 
overview of the study and the preliminary Preferred Alternative. Attendees are encouraged to provide 
verbal or written testimony to a court reporter, which will be included as part of the public record. 
Attendees will have the opportunity to view preliminary construction drawings, exhibits, provide 
comments, and meet with KDOT and project study team representatives.

KDOT is also seeking public comments on the use of property from the Aurora Township Soccer 
Field (Aurora Township), Virgil Gilman Trail (Fox Valley Park District), Phillips Park Aquatic Center (Fox 
Valley Park District/City of Aurora), and Phillips Park Golf Course (City of Aurora) for the associated 
improvements to Montgomery Road which are protected by Section 4(f) of the U.S. Department of 
Transportation Act of 1966. KDOT intends to seek a de minimis impact finding from the Federal Highway 
Administration (FHWA) based on the project not adversely affecting the features, attributes, or 
activities qualifying the properties for protection under Section 4(f).

*	 This meeting will be accessible to persons with disabilities. Anyone needing specific assistance should contact Lisa Mentzer at 	
	 (630) 510-3944, ext. 113. Persons planning to attend who will need a sign language interpreter or other similar accommodations 	
	 should notify the TTY/TTD number (800) 526-0844/or 711; TTY users (Español) (800) 501-0864/or 711; and for Telebraille 	
	 dial (877) 526-6670 at least five days prior to the meeting.

Montgomery Road Study
Kane County Division of Transportation
41W011 Burlington Road
St. Charles, IL 60175

The Kane County Division of Transportation (KDOT) is conducting 

a public hearing to provide an overview of the Montgomery Road 

Preliminary Engineering and Environmental (Phase I) Study and to 

present the preliminary Preferred Alternative.

Wednesday, September 14, 2016
4:00 PM to 7:00 PM

 
Montgomery Village Hall

Community Room, Upper Floor
200 N. River Street

Montgomery, IL 60538

You’re Invited!

For more 
information 

about the project 
please contact:

John Lazzara, Project Engineer
HDR Engineering, Inc.
8550 W. Bryn Mawr Avenue, Suite 900
Chicago, IL 60631
Phone: (773) 380-7900
Email: John.lazzara@hdrinc.com


